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Welcome Back and Happy New Year!...As we begin the second semester, I encourage you to stay informed as we 
continuously are providing updates on our eventual plan for students to physically return to campus safely.  As 
Superintendent Beutner indicated during his weekly address, COVID-19 levels in the Los Angeles area are at dangerously 
high levels and getting worse with 1 in 5 residents now testing positive for the virus. We will continue to prepare reopening 
plans to provide what schools need to open as soon as possible in the safest way possible once health standards are met.  
However, at this time we will continue with distance learning until further notice. 
 
We continue to support our students with distance learning strategies that support standards based curriculum, social 
emotional learning, and improving student engagement.  In an effort to support ongoing student learning, we have increased 
our teacher office hours, increased synchronous learning time, and provided our teachers with additional professional 
development. I encourage you to ensure your child logs on daily and attends school regularly to continue their opportunities 
for learning. I welcome your feedback at pdamonte@lausd.net 
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TESTING UPDATE 

February, 5 



Congratulations  
Madison Middle School  
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Community of Schools Highlights 

Ms. Damonte,                    

VNVG  Community of Schools     

Administrator 

Spreading Holiday  
Cheer to  

our Community  

Ms. Cuellar,  
VNVG Community of Schools  
Instructional Specialist 

Sylvan Park EL  
Principal Escartin receives 
donations from Costco 


